	  ji                   


DORCHESTER COUNTY CAREER & TECHNOLOGY CENTER
BOARD MINUTES

February 11, 2025 
3:00 p.m.
BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT


BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT 
Mr. Jason Carraher, Chairperson

Mr. Brad Davis, Vice Chairperson




Mrs. Mildred Heatley, Secretary

Mrs. Michele Bryngelson

Mr. Willie Jenkins

Dr. Emily Duplantis – ex-officio (DD2)

Mr. Mark Blacklocke – ex-officio (DD4)

Notice to the Media:  In accordance to SC Code of Law, 1976, Section 30-4-80 (d) as amended, the following have been notified of the time and location of this meeting:  The Post and Courier, The Journal Scene and the Eagle Record.

Mr. Carraher, Chairperson, called the meeting of the Dorchester County Career & Technology Center Board of Trustees to order by reciting the “Pledge of Allegiance”.
Welcome Visitors – Mr. Carraher:  Mr. Carraher welcomed Mr. Joshua Coley, Media Technology instructor and his student, Mr. Caleb Garrett, Mrs. Jennifer Quattlebaum, Public Relations Coordinator and Mrs. Laura Disher, Guidance Counselor/Human Resources Assistant.
Approval of Agenda – Mr. Carraher:  Mr. Davis made the motion, seconded by Mrs. Bryngelson, to move Executive Session to item number 4.  The vote of the Board was unanimous.
Mr. Davis made the motion, seconded by Mrs. Heatley, to go into Executive Session to discuss EEOC complaint.  The vote of the Board was unanimous.

Mr. Davis made the motion, seconded by Mrs. Heatley, to come out of Executive Session.  No action was taken while in Executive Session.  The vote of the Board was unanimous.

Approval of Minutes for Meeting held January 14, 2025:  Mrs. Heatley made the motion, seconded by Mrs. Bryngelson, to approve the minutes for the meeting held January 14, 2025.  The vote of the Board was unanimous.

Discussion of Board’s Bills Claim for January, 2025: – (Mrs. Garrick):  The Board reviewed the bills claim for January, 2025.
A Board Member’s Moment – Mr. Carraher:  Mr. Carraher opened up the floor for comments.  Each Board member had an opportunity to speak.  Mr. Carraher congratulated Mr. Jenkins for serving on the Board for 40 years.
District 2/District 4 Update:  Dr. Emily Duplantis gave an update on what’s happening in District 2.  Mr. Mark Blacklocke gave an update on what’s happening in District 4.
Administrative Report – Mr. Broderick/Mr. Behr:  Items discussed were as follows:
· Mid-term for third quarter has begun.  Enrollment remains close to first semester.
· Mr. Broderick has been able to negotiate a price with Dr. Lafond for the purchase of the land on the back portion of his property.
· Mr. Sineath has completed the first level of Kubota training and passed all of his tests.  Equipment was delivered yesterday.
· The virtual meeting and the walk-through was held with the State Department regarding our Perkins, EIA and certification funds.
· We have three quotes on replacing the digital sign at our main location.  It was recommended that we go with Stewart Signs.
· Mr. Behr gave an update on what’s happening with the Agriculture program.
· An update was given on the status of the work to be done in the Diesel building.

· The Board agreed to discuss the budget for the upcoming year after the meeting on March 11, 2025.
Without objection, this meeting stands adjourned.
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